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Nov. Dec. 2020, Jan. 
2021 

Dear Ladies, 
    We pray that this 
will find you in good 
health. Because of 
Covid 19 we were 
allowed 6 people for 
Xmas (Noel), and the 
New Year's Eve. 

Roland and I went to Rose Mary's for the 24th.  We were 
allowed to stay late. On the 31st the curfew was for 8:00 P.M.  
Roland and I stayed home. We did get into Zoom and wish 
Happy New Year to Church members and friends. 
    We have lost beloved here and in the USA, family and 
church family as many of you have also. We buried our eldest 
member Ria Cumming aged 92 on the 31st. Roland also did 
the funeral for another member Alex Fequiere. I didn't go to 
the funeral of Alex as they only permitted so many people to 
attend because of the corona virus.  I lost my dear Aunt 

 

 

 

Announcements 

Calendar for January – on the table in the foyer 

Calendar for February – on the table in the foyer 

Meeting-next week 

Save  Food Pantry Items,  Cans,  peanut butter 

Bookmark our Facebook page. And add EllabellChurchofChrist@hotmail.com 

to your contact list. Brother Paul asks that you simply email him anything you want 

to appear on the Facebook page; pictures, announcements, etc. 

Call List –There are forms on the back table if you want to be added to our call list. If 

you want a call made, call me or text me and I will make the call and schedule it. 

912-667-0519 

Prayer List –There is a form on the back table to add names to the prayer list. 

Worship Services Online – Go to our website and there is a link at the bottom. Join us from 

anywhere in the world online. Subscribe to our You Tube channel 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC5OdoHWTNUba_av5NqR_Vfg 

Worship Zoom Meetings – add your email and you will get an email when we 

have services 

https://www.ellabellchurchhome.org/worshipservicesonline.htmand  

 

Proud to Serve in Worship 
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Mildred Byers on Jan.1st. My cousin Jeanne's husband fell in 
hospital in Ohio and died. Please pray for the families.  
   We were not allowed to meet for services as usual, but the 
Catholics put pressure on the govt., now we can have 70 
people of course wearing masks, and distancing. 
   We lost 3 families moving out of Paris. The first one was 
Wally, Rachel and their twin boys to leave for Nigeria ! The 
other family was Ben and Rebecca Thomas, Brooklyn and 
Alexy. Annie, our Malaysian sister came to Paris for her 
studies, then she moved to Dijon to continue her studies. We 
miss all of them. 
   Our grandson Emmanuel, moved to Caen where he was 
able to get a job. That is where Stevin lives so they get 
together from time to time. 
   Roland had his hammer toe on his foot operated on and is 
doing well. The bone spur on other foot is not going to be 
operated on. This was on Jan 4th. 
   A few days ago, we had snow that didn't last at all. A couple 
days ago we had snow that laid and was so pretty in the city. 
I still have flowers blooming in the flower boxes.  
   We got to visit some with Enyo from Togo, Africa, one of 
our former members working with ladies and children in her 
own country.  
   Brother Pascal Prunier, from Troyes, France just lost his 
dad. He was planning on being here with us for worship and 
couldn't come because of that.  
   I have been working on some needlepoint and finished 
some. One I will need more thread. I have also been 
crocheting and have gifted some here with afghans. That is 
what Emmanuel, Lily Rose and Gabrielle got from Grandma 
this year. 

  Missed being with others but Roland and I had foi gras by 
ourselves and didn't have to go out in the cold for New 
Years day. It was very cold the day of Ria's funeral too! 
  Thank you all for the communication with us. We lost our 
dear sister in Christ, Doris Tuten in Tuscumbia, Al. too.  
  Love you all,    
   Rose 

 

 
 


